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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chambers on  

             Tuesday 12th November 2013.
Present  

                                       Mr R. Leithall                Chairman
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council

                                       Mr M. Benson 
                                       Mr R. Maycock
                                       Mr R. Piper
In Attendance.

Rev N. Law
1229. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr P. Dennis due to illness.                                
1230. Items of Urgent Business at the Discretion of the Chairman.

1. Mr Maycock felt the red plastic watering can did not look nice at the Cemetery. The Clerk stated this was brought in by someone, as when the other is in use there is another one.
2. The Clerk sought permission to pay the DALC account for courses and mileage run by the TAP Fund. Mr Benson proposed payment seconded by Mr Piper.
1231. Update on the improvement to Cycle track Bere Alston Playing Field.
The Chairman welcomed Aaron.

Aaron explained with photographs that the track is not the same as the design picture. He has drawn in higher jumps, but the start ramp needs to be longer and the berm higher to increase the speed. He would like to put in larger jumps next to the ones that are there. The track is oval but can it be extended with the jumps inwards to fill in the middle, then the riders can choose which jumps to use. Aaron will keep the small track for the youngsters; there would be two sections to the track.

Dotty King suggested that the group work with Dan a new landscape gardener who has moved into the area. Mr Lamb has spoken to Aaron’s dad who has agreed to oversee any digging works etc.

Aaron also asked that a sign be put up by the track asking riders to use helmets.

Mr Benson asked that once the track was built would they be able to give an informal safety talk. It was suggested that maybe the riders got together and formed a club.    
The Clerk did bring up the question of insurance as a cycle track does not have the same issues as a BMX track under the insurance, Clerk to investigate.

Mr Lamb stated that in principle we welcome this but will need to look at the insurance. 
1232. Matters arising from the minutes of the 1st & 8th October.

Matters arising 1st October.
Minute 1182

Mr Lamb took the agreement for signing to the Villagers Meeting and 




returned a copy to the Clerk duly signed.

Matters arising 8th October.

Minute 1190
Mr Leithall explained that the sub-committee to look at grass cutting etc. has met once and looked at costings. Mr Leithall has met with the Clerk who has agreed to undertake a breakdown of the workman’s time over the previous 12 months.


Mr Benson asked about the window and DVD player, also the hedge cuttings. Clerk to investigate and if fly tipping is happening notice to be placed on skip stating No Fly Tipping in this skip.

Clerk to look into charges for emptying the skip. Why are the hedge cuttings in the skip they should be put in the green waste bags?
1233. Financial Statement. 
(a) The Clerk presented the financial statements for October for the Cemetery. Mr Lamb proposed acceptance seconded by Mr Benson.
(b) The Clerk presented the financial statements for October for Recreation. Mr Lamb proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr Benson.
1234. Update on strip of land on edge of play area adjacent to Bere Alston Parish Hall.        
Mr Benson has spoken with John Page from The Tamar Community Trust. There was some confusion over dates but he has agreed to get the area cleared.
1235. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation & Play Areas.

(a) Mr Leithall noted the swing seat is still missing at Sarah Park.
(b) The Clerk read the following email from Cllr Musgrave regards the grass cutting at the Recreation Field Bere Ferrers:-

“The field is continuing to be cut on a regular basis. However it is increasingly noticeable that the open areas are being cut more frequently than the areas immediately around the furniture and play equipment. I have specifically noticed that the open areas have been cut on two recent occasions and the whole bottom section of the field (where the tables and swings are) has not been touched at all. I realise why this is happening having seen the size of the mower(1) but I would suggest that it would be more helpful to keep the grass short immediately around all the equipment, and worry less about the grass in the open area”.

The Clerk read another email from Marcell Kelly regards a horse being ridden through the Bere Ferrers Recreation Field. It was agreed to re instate the post at the bottom of the field and chain the gate ajar enough for a pedestrian to get through.

1236. Inspection of the Cemetery building.

Members met at the Cemetery to inspect the work undertaken in extending the store. The following items were brought forward;
1. Brick to stop new doors swinging too far back. Bolt to be placed on outside of door, drill hole in path to retain door.

2. Drain pipe hole in floor needs plugging.

3. Wet floor water coming in via walls roof and door. The guttering was found to be full of leaves which were causing the guttering to flow over, this needs keeping clear. The gully at the rear of the building needs clearing. Vent of some description needed over the large hole at the bottom of the wall to keep animals out.

There is also a branch resting on the roof which needs removing.

4. It was felt the area was tidier than the last inspection. The fire extinguisher needs to be moved nearer to the back door.

5. Clerk to find out why the two compost bins are still in the store.

6. Clerk to find out the safe use of Hypo.

7. The cabinets in the Clergies room with archives in are getting mouldy. Clerk to look through them to see if any should be scanned and sent to Devon Archives.

8. Wooden plaque which is lying in the Clergies room. The Clerk felt this should be on a tree in the recreation field.  
1237. Monthly inspection of allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.
The Clerk reported that Mr Flannagan has given up his allotment L (o) 8 but has been sharing it with someone else and they have refused to move off the plot.
The Clerk read a letter from Melissa West who stated that due to Mr Flannagan not being well they have been looking after L (o) 8. They have put up new fencing and are working the allotment. Miss West has asked to be allowed to continue working the plot.  She is aware that she lives in Plymouth and Council may have a problem, but she comes out every day to care for the chickens.

Discussions took place and the Clerk was asked if there was a waiting list for allotments. She stated quite the opposite, we have two vacant allotments. It was agreed to allow Miss West to continue working the plot until April then review the situation.

1238. Correspondence.

Nps group

Devon County Farms Bere Alston & Bere Ferrers
“As you may be aware the South Hams District and West Devon Borough Councils have recently jointly asked for submissions from landowners for land that could be considered for residential or employment use over the next twenty years. This is called Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment which is used to identify land which is potentially available and suitable for development in the future; it does not allocate any land for development but helps the local council to make decisions about where future development could take place. This is one of the first stages in the preparation of the Councils next joint Local Plan. This process is public and any landowner can submit a site for assessment.

As part of the exercise, Devon County Council reviewed the whole of the relevant County Farm estate and concluded that the land currently used as allotments in Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers should be put forward at this first stage for consideration. The actual areas are shown edged red on the attached plans. In both cases, if WDBC were to consider these sites suitable and allocate them for development, further land would be made available for the provision of allotments in order that there would be no overall loss of allotments.

The District and Borough Council will consider all the sites put forward together with other potential sites that they may view as being suitable over the coming months looking at the number of houses that could be developed and any constraints on each site such as access to public transport, local facilities like schools, GP surgeries and shops for future occupants. It is understood that the current timetable is to produce a final report to the Council for consideration in March 2014.

It should be noted that this is only the first of many stages involved in considering future development opportunities but it does ensure that the opportunity to do so is not missed. We will keep you fully informed of any progress or developments”.

It was agreed to send a reply objecting on behalf of all Allotment holders, pointing out the time they have invested in their plots making them into productive areas.

Surely it would be counter- productive to sell off the land, when you have agreed you would have to make further land available for the provision of allotments in order that there would be no overall loss of allotments.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.15pm

Signed this day 26th November 2013.  
Chairman…………………………….

